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From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team
To: Records Processing
Subject: FW: New Building for Levin Waitarere Surf Life Saving Club
Date: Thursday, 1 April 2021 2:11:44 PM

From: Claire Turner <clairevturner@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, 1 April 2021 11:53 AM
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz>
Subject: New Building for Levin Waitarere Surf Life Saving Club

To whom it may concern

I support the inclusion of a new building for the LWSLSC in the 'Long Term Plan'.  I also
support the proposed ownership model, where HDC owns the new building (as is the case
with the current building).

However, I note it has been included in Year 3 (2023/2024) of the LTP, and I ask that this is
moved to Year 1 (2021/2022).  We need the new building as soon as possible; the current
building is not fit for purpose and is a safety risk to members of the club and the wider
community.

Claire Turner

Submission No.55
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From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team
To: Records Processing
Subject: FW: Consultation is now open for Horowhenua District Council’s Long Term Plan 2021-2041
Date: Thursday, 1 April 2021 2:11:51 PM
Attachments: image003.png

From: Joanna Newlove <joanna.newlove@forsythbarr.co.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 1 April 2021 11:53 AM
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Consultation is now open for Horowhenua District Council’s Long Term Plan 2021-
2041

HI there

I’d like to make a submission to the LTP.

Specifically regarding the Waitarere Surf Club building.

I support a new surf club building and we need it now!

I support the council ownership of the new building

I ask that funding is moved to Year 1 of the LTP (from year 3).

Our family has been involved with the surf club at Waitarere beach for over 30 years.

Now that I have a child we are more closely involved again with the club.  As is my brother and
his family.

The current clubrooms are in desperate need to an upgrade and this will likely bring even more
community involvement.

We’d love the ability to host surf carnivals and need improved facilities to do that.

Cheers

Joanna Newlove

Joanna Newlove 
Investment Adviser

M:  +64 21 427 232 | P:  +64 4 570 3503 |  TF:  0800 367 227

Level 3, Forsyth Barr Tower, 45 Knights Road, Lower Hutt

PO Box: 30243, Lower Hutt 5040

Winner of the INFINZ Sharebroking Firm of the Year award for 2020.

Submission No.56
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From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 March 2021 9:48 a.m.
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz>
Subject: Consultation is now open for Horowhenua District Council’s Long Term Plan 2021-2041
 

EXTERNAL EMAIL. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the
content is safe.

Good morning,

 

The formal consultation period for Horowhenua District Council’s Long Term Plan 2021-
2041 (LTP) began on the 18 March 2021, with submissions closing at 4pm on 19 April
2021.

 

As part of this LTP we have identified four Key Topics that will impact our Community
over the next 20 years and beyond, these are:

1.    The future of Foxton Pool?    

o   The structure of the Foxton pool needs to be replaced for health and safety reasons.
There are five options for the community to consider.

2.    Development Contributions – should we reintroduce charging development
contributions?

o   Council is considering the reintroduction of Development Contributions as a key
source of funding our growth infrastructure.

3.    Changes to the Land Transport Rate

o   Council is considering whether the differential on the Land Transport Targeted Rate
should be removed. Currently there is a differential that means businesses only pay
35% of the Land Transport Targeted Rate. This was set up when businesses made up
38% of the capital values in the district, however, due to residential growth
businesses now only make up 30% of the district, but are still paying 35% of the
Land Transport Targeted Rate.

4.    Changes to the General Rate

o   Council is considering changes to the General Rate to enable rural properties to gain
the same benefits from growth as urban properties. The existing differential treated
non-farming properties the same as farms even though they do not have the same
large footprint and land value.
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In addition to the four Key Issues there are a range of other matters covered in our LTP
Consultation Document that we believe are of particular interest to our Community and which
are available for comment including;

o   Draft Development Contributions Policy

o   Community Outcomes

o   Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

o   Draft Rates Remission Policy

o   Financial Strategy

o   Infrastructure Strategy

 

The LTP Consultation Document, submission forms, as well as supporting information
(including an indicative rating calculator) is available on the Council’s website at
www.horowhenua.govt.nz/growingourfuturetogether or view hard copies at Horowhenua District
Council Offices 126 Oxford Street - Levin, Te Takeretanga o Kura-hau-pō - Bath Street, Levin,
Te Awahou Nieuwe Stroom - 92 Main Street, Foxton and Shannon Library – Plimmer Terrace,
Shannon.

 

During the consultation period for the LTP Council will be holding a series of
‘Community Events’ on the LTP. These are open to the public giving attendees the
opportunity to ask officers and Councillors questions or to seek further clarification
about what Council is proposing to do as part of its LTP. These events will be held in
the following locations on these dates:

 

Monday 29 March 2021 – Te Takeretanga o Kura-hau-pō
3:00pm Development Contribution Discussion

4:30pm - Changes to the Land Transport and General Rates Differentials

5:30pm - Development Contribution Discussion

6:30pm - Changes to the Land Transport and General Rates Differentials

 

Tuesday 30 March 2021 – Te Awahou Nieuwe Stroom

3:00pm - Development Contribution Discussion

4:30pm - Changes to the Land Transport and General Rates Differentials

5:30pm - Development Contribution Discussion

6:30pm - Changes to the Land Transport and General Rates Differentials

 

Friday 26 March 2021 – Foxton Pool 3:30pm to 6:30pm

Friday 9 April 2021 – Foxton Pool 3:30pm to 6:30pm

 

Drop in Sessions

Friday 26 March - 12pm to 2pm - Levin Mall

Tuesday 6 April - 4pm to 7pm - Te Takeretanga o Kura-hau-pō Main Space
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Wednesday 7 April - 3pm to 6pm - Te Awahou Nieuwe Stroom Main Space

Monday 12 April - 4pm to 6pm - Te Whare Oranga, Shannon

 

Note: All engagement events could be subject to change due to changes in Covid-19

alert levels. All changes will be publicly notified.

To ensure Covid-19 guidelines are adhered to, please register your interest by emailing:

LTP@horowhenua.govt.nz

 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me on 06 366 0999 or

ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz

 

Kind Regards,

 

Ashley Huria

LTP Project Manager

 

Caution: This message and any accompanying attachments may contain information that is

confidential and/or subject to copyright. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us

immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments. 
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From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team
To: Records Processing
Subject: FW: LTP submission for New Surf Club Waiterere Beaxh
Date: Thursday, 1 April 2021 2:11:57 PM

-----Original Message-----
From: Abraham and Kirstin Chamberlain <a_kchamberlain@hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, 1 April 2021 12:48 PM
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz>
Subject: LTP submission for New Surf Club Waiterere Beaxh

To whom it may concern,

I wish to make a submission regarding the surf lifesaving club in Waiterere Beach.

Our family thoroughly enjoy being a part of the club and their activities to reinforce water safety for our
children and am aware that the building is well overdue replacing / upgrading.

I support the funding and ownership model, but ask that the funding be moved to year 1 (2021/2022)
construction can start ASAP.

I Support a new surf club building and believe we need it now.

I Support council ownership of the new building and believe this is a great idea. I also see great opportunity
with the growth of housing in Waiterere beach for locals and holiday people to come to a central place and
enjoy.

I would love to ask for a restaurant/cafe also attached to the surf club as this would help with funding the club
and could also become a key local spot for everyone to enjoy our regions little paradise.
Regards
Kirstin Chamberlain

Submission No.57
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 2 April 2021, 12:38PM

Receipt number: 24

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Title: Mr

Full Name: Phillip Bolton

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address: 207 Kuku Beach Road

Postcode: 5570

Telephone: 0273008185

Mobile:

Email: family.bolton@xtra.co.nz

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

No

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

1 of 4

Submission No.58

Page 31



If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Basic All-year pool

Comments:

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments:

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater

Comments:

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas do not pay for major
expenses related to them, these are spread out over
the rest of the scheme.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes

Comments on Time of payment:
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Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

Yes

Comments on Reductions: Only if it is independently accessed as would not like
council staff and councillors to be subject to pressure
from developers

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Remove Differential - All ratepayers pay the
Land Transport Targeted Rate based on capital value.

Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Creating a Farming differential - Differential
that only applies to Farming properties with a
differential factor of 0.5 (Farming) to 1 (District Wide)

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

No

Financial Strategy
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Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

Yes

Comments:

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 2 April 2021, 5:10PM

Receipt number: 25

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Title: Mr

Full Name: Luke Benner

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address: 22
Seddon Street

Postcode: 5510

Telephone: 0221714386

Mobile:

Email: lukebenner60@gmail.com

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

No

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

1 of 5

Submission No.59
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If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Basic All-year pool

Comments:

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments: With the district being ever closer to Kapiti &
Wellington City, the HDC does not need to incentivize
development in Horowhenua. The Governenment are
effectively doing this already through their spend on
Transmission Gully & other such projects. This is
opening our region up to those which have the jobs
and opportunities. All developers should be on the
hook for DC's regardless of of the size of the
development as HDC do not have a strong
commercial rating base, therefore it is individual
home owners (of which many are on low incomes)
that face the full brunt of increasing rates.

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater
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Comments: As I understand it there is no financial assistance
provided from the government to local councils for 3
waters maintenance and capital upgrades, therefore
this infrastructure is the most expensive to maintain &
upgrade for the council. This is where DC's from
developers could have the greatest benefit. 

NZTA however do provide financial assistance to the
tune of at least 50% of budgeted expenditure for
roading maintenance and capital upgrades, so any
DC's in this area could allow council to be more
ambitious with its transport capital works program or
divert that funding to other infrastructure.

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas do not pay for major
expenses related to them, these are spread out over
the rest of the scheme.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes

Comments on Time of payment:

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

Yes

Comments on Reductions:

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Remove Differential - All ratepayers pay the
Land Transport Targeted Rate based on capital value.

Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate
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Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Creating a Farming differential - Differential
that only applies to Farming properties with a
differential factor of 0.5 (Farming) to 1 (District Wide)

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

Yes

Comments:

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Additional Comments
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Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 2 April 2021, 9:59PM

Receipt number: 27

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Please tick this box if you want to keep your contact
details private

Title: Mr

Full Name: John Naylor

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address:

Postcode:

Telephone:

Mobile:

Email:

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

No

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

1 of 5

Submission No.60
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If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 5: Permanently Close Facility

Comments:

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments:

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Stormwater
Community infrastructure such as parks, sportsfields,
activity centres, playgrounds and more.

Comments:

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas pay for major
expenses related to them.
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Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? No

Comments on Time of payment: An efficient Developer should be able to manage their
cash flows. 
This policy relates to subdivision and building
consent.
Development Contributions are needed regardless to
provide network infrastructure, such as roading,
water supply, wastewater and stormwater; and
community infrastructure, such as parks, museums
and other public amenities. So it is essential that there
is no delay to Development Contributions being paid. 
This policy does not cover what if the building
consent is part of a wider larger scheme such as Tara
Ika.

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

No

Comments on Reductions: If Council Officers have calculated Development
Contributions then there is no scope for any reduction
in the cost of the contribution.
The provision of a significant public benefit could only
be justified if it resulted in a reduction of rates , or a
substantial contribution to the network or community
infrastructure 
A significant affordability issue is an indication of a
developer who cannot manage their cash flows 
With its current debt levels Council is in no position to
forego income from another source to fund a
reduction in Development Contributions.

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Differential where businesses
pay 35% of the Land Transport Targeted Rate and
District Wide properties pay 65%.
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Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Rural properties (including all
business in the rural zone) pay 25% of the General
Rate rates income, District wide pay 75% of the
General Rates rates income.

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

Yes

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

The Draft Rates Remission Policy was not included in
the Submission form sent out by post. Neither was it
covered in the Community Connection Issue 155
dated 2021 

It is not fair or appropriate to ask for comments or
suggestions when the details of this policy is not
known

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

No
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Comments: The proposed rates increases for the first 10 years do
not reflect the ability of the community to pay.
The cost of “running the business” should be
investigated with a view to making savings. 

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

No

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

The proposed Community Outcomes does not reflect
the aspirations and needs of the old and the poor
within the community. Council needs to focus more
on their needs if it is to achieve a Strong Community.

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 2 April 2021, 10:14PM

Receipt number: 28

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Please tick this box if you want to keep your contact
details private

Title: Mrs

Full Name: Prudence Elaine Naylor

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address:

Postcode:

Telephone:

Mobile:

Email:

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

No

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

1 of 5

Submission No.61
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Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 5: Permanently Close Facility

Comments:

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments:

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater
Community infrastructure such as parks, sportsfields,
activity centres, playgrounds and more.

Comments:

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas pay for major
expenses related to them.
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Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? No

Comments on Time of payment: Development Contributions are needed regardless to
provide network infrastructure, such as roading,
water supply, wastewater and stormwater; and
community infrastructure, such as parks, museums
and other public amenities. It is essential that there is
no delay to Development Contributions being paid. 
An efficient Developer should be able to manage their
cash flows. 
What happens if the building consent is part of a
wider larger scheme such as Tara Ika.

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

No

Comments on Reductions: With its current debt levels Council is in no position to
forego income from another source to fund a
reduction in Development Contributions.
If Council Officers have calculated Development
Contributions then there can not be any reduction in
the cost of the contribution.
The provision of a significant public benefit could only
be justified if it resulted in a substantial contribution to
the network or community infrastructure. 
A developer who cannot manage their cash flows is
not justification for a significant affordability issue. 

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Differential where businesses
pay 35% of the Land Transport Targeted Rate and
District Wide properties pay 65%.

Comments:
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Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Rural properties (including all
business in the rural zone) pay 25% of the General
Rate rates income, District wide pay 75% of the
General Rates rates income.

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

Yes

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

The Draft Rates Remission Policy was not covered in
the Community Connection Issue 155 dated April 2021
nor was it included in the Submission form sent out by
post. 

It is not appropriate or fair to ask for comments or
suggestions when the details of this policy is not
known

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

No
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Comments: The proposed rates increases for the first 10 years do
not reflect the ability of the community as a whole to
pay.
The cost of “running the business” should be
investigated with a view to making substantial
savings. 

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

No

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

The proposed Community Outcomes does not reflect
the aspirations and needs of the poor and older
members within the community. If it is to achieve a
Strong Community, Council needs to focus more on
their needs .

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 4 April 2021, 10:49AM

Receipt number: 29

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Title: Mrs

Full Name: Christine Margaret Douglas

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address: 11 Ngaio Street Levin

Postcode: 5510

Telephone: 063687987

Mobile: 0211301075

Email: thedouglashome95@gmail.com

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

No

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

1 of 5

Submission No.62
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If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Indoor and Outdoor Leisure Pool

Comments: I believe it will never be cheaper than right now to
upgrade the pool to be fit for the future.
Swimming pools that cater for the whole community
are an important amenity. Foxton needs this amenity
to make the place more attractive to reside in,
especially when our area is looking at experiencing a
huge growth in population. Having a decent swimming
pool is a requirement of good education for our
children as I am a big believer in every child learning
to swim or at least water skills to enable them to be
able to enjoy the water surrounding our country.
I am a big user of the Levin aquatic centre and see the
range of people that use it.
To cut corners now is a big mistake.
I realise the cost of rates rising is a big issue and I am
on a fixed income so this does impact on me, but we
also need to look at long term outcomes for the
community.
.

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.
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Comments: New subdivisions in the Horowhenua are needed and
required to enable our area to grow but development
contributions are very necessary to enable new
infrastructure to be funded as it is not feasible for
rates increases to pay for this sort of development
outright.
It is important to keep rate rises as low as possible as
we have 27% of our population in the over 65 age
group, which means we have a large number of rate
payers on fixed incomes.

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater
Community infrastructure such as parks, sportsfields,
activity centres, playgrounds and more.

Comments: Think all of these activities are important in the
development of our community

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas do not pay for major
expenses related to them, these are spread out over
the rest of the scheme.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes
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Comments on Time of payment: Think we have to be mindful of cash flow of
developers and it also could be a way of encouraging
new developers to the area, but, only if the council
can pay for infrastructure without huge increases in
rates before they receive the contributions from
developers as its important infrastructure is complete
before house’s are built and sold.

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

Yes

Comments on Reductions: Only if these reductions do not increase rates and
there is a very clear significant public benefit

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Remove Differential - All ratepayers pay the
Land Transport Targeted Rate based on capital value.

Comments: Should be the same fir everyone

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option:

Comments: Don’t know enough about this subject to comment

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy
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Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

No

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

No

Comments: Not sure, but again I believe it is important to keep
rate rises at absolute minimums because of the large
number of people in the area on fixed incomes.

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Community is very important and is reasonably good
in the horowhenua area

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:

5 of 5Page 54



Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 5 April 2021, 5:47PM

Receipt number: 31

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Title: Ms

Full Name: Joanne Hood

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address: 178 Avenue Road Rd11 Foxton 4891

Postcode: 4891

Telephone: 0274166210

Mobile: 0274166210

Email: joannehood123@gmail.com

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

No

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

1 of 4

Submission No.63
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If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Indoor and Outdoor Leisure Pool

Comments: Keep the pools heated. Extend the hours of opening.
All year round. Have a seperate the inflatables away
from the line pool. Warm showers in the charging
rooms. Deep watered pool would be good. A joggers
pool would benefit everyone. A river pool would be
good. Spa pools for aches and pains. Based on
splash planet would be good.

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Not using development contributions for
funding growth infrastructure, and increasing rates
instead.

Comments:

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater
Community infrastructure such as parks, sportsfields,
activity centres, playgrounds and more.

Comments:
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Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas pay for major
expenses related to them.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes

Comments on Time of payment:

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

Yes

Comments on Reductions:

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Differential where businesses
pay 35% of the Land Transport Targeted Rate and
District Wide properties pay 65%.

Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Creating a Farming differential - Differential
that only applies to Farming properties with a
differential factor of 0.5 (Farming) to 1 (District Wide)

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No

If yes, please provide comments:
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Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

Yes

Comments:

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

We have to up grade things but we cant keep been in
debt. You need to advertise the foxton pool a lot
people dont know we have one. Have the pool opened
all year round. I am someone who had lymphedema
and have a shoulder injury and have to do my
exercise in the pool. It is very expensive having to
drive down to levin in the winter.

Attach any other comments:
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1 

Colleen Burgess 

From: Rick Schimpf <schimpf@farmside.co.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, 6 April 2021 7:48 AM 
To: Records Processing 
Subject: Submission to Council’s Long Term Plan 
Attachments: LTP Submission April 2021.doc 

Please accept the attached document as the Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Group’s submission to HDC’s draft 
Long Term Plan 2021-2041. 

Should you require any additional information, please come back to me. 

Please confirm that you have received this document and it is now in the mix of submissions on the LTP. 

As stated in the submission HEAG would like to have a representative speak to our submission at the hearings in May. 

Thank you 

Richard Schimpf 
schimpf@farmside.co.nz 
(06) 362-8088

Submission No.64
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6 April 2021 

Submission to Horowhenua District Council s Long Term Plan 2021-2041 

Having reviewed the Council s consultation Document for the Long Terms Plan 2021-2041, the 
Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Group submits the following comments: 

On Page 10, Council suggests the wellbeing of our community is a key driver in what you deliver for our 
district. Wellbeing including the four strands: social, cultural, economic and environmental. HEAG is 
committed and involved in all those strands, especially in developing an outstanding environment. 

Our interests lie in the development of multi-use pathways throughout the district: 
- The provision of pathways that enable all people (walkers, cyclists and horse riders) to enjoy our natural 
environment today and for our future generations. Delaying the provision of such pathways will inevitably 
lead to them never being established. 
- The development of pathways enable people to get out and enjoy the district s natural features. 
- Multi-use pathways enable all people to increase their exercise and support their wellbeing. 

Page 14 suggests that our population in the Horowhenua will almost double in the next 20 years. To cater 
for such growth, we need to recognise the social and environmental needs now and plan their achievement 
now or such opportunities will be lost. 

Horse riders are continuously being hemmed in and restricted as to where they can ride. Our roads have 
reached the point of traffic density and our drivers have lost the awareness of how to deal with horses on 
the road, that it is now extremely unsafe to ride on just about any road. In years gone by, this was not the 
case with riders being seen on just about any road. 

With the option of riding on the road no longer possible, horse riders need other options: private land, 
forests, parks and reserves, river tracks, walking tracks and multi-use tracks. Whilst Kapiti has come a 
long way in provision of places to ride, the Horowhenua has not developed any horse riding places or 
tracks at all in the last 20 years. Why are horse riders being left out when new opportunities arise? 

Page 18 identifies the Otaki to North of Levin Highway (O2NL) as a significant opportunity for the 
District. Council suggests they are working closely with NZTA to advocate for the best outcome possible 
for our community. Both the Kapiti and Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Groups over the last number 
of years approached Council to support a multi-use pathway for all along the highway. Currently planning 
only provides for a shared path (walkers and cyclists), rather than a multi-use pathway that includes horses. 
This highway connects to the Kapiti and PekaPeka to Otaki highways which both have multi-use pathways 
along their full length. The proposed Ashhurst to Woodville highway planners are working with the 
Manawatu-Tararua Equestrian Advocacy Group to make such a provision on that road. 

So, two highways to the south and one to the north will have multi-use pathways along them, and the poor 
cousins in the Horowhenua, which have the greatest rural community and horse ownership of the three 
districts, does not. In what world does this sound sensible? 

Page 27 under Active Transport Improvements suggests that: There are low level levels of satisfaction 
with the level of service provided for walking and cycling across the district. To say there is a low level 
of satisfaction by horse riders would certainly be an overstatement. Horse riders have approached the 
Council on numerous occasions making their interests known to all that would listen. Whilst Council 
listens, they never respond to any of our ideas or offers of support, and certainly never take any action on 
our requests. It is like hitting your head against a brick wall. When is this going to change? 

Equestrians in July of 2020 at a meeting with the Mayor, some Councilors and staff, raised three issues of 
concern with Council:
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x Our interest in a multi-use pathway along the O2NL and asked Council to support that proposal with 
NZTA 

x For horse riders to be included in the Council s Shared Pathway Strategy as currently only walkers and 
cyclists are provided for. 

x For horse riders to have some input into the development of a report to Council (due to be tabled in 
March 2021) regarding the consideration of future opportunities for horse riding throughout the 
district. 

After that meeting, follow up letters were written to the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Council staff. When 
no response was received eight months later, another follow up letter was written to those three parties. 

Since then we have received a response from the Deputy Mayor promising the needs of horse riders will be 
taken into consideration and that the Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Group will be consulted, but those 
promises have been made before with no real consultation taking place. 

What do horse riders have to do to get our issues considered? 

I understanding there will be hearings on 11,12,13 May. The Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Group 
would like to speak to our submission at those hearings. 

Submitted by: Richard Schimpf 
Chairperson of Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Group 
14 Marinoto Road, RD4, Palmerston North 4744 
schimpf@farmside.co.nz 
(06) 362-8088 

Note: 
The Horowhenua Equestrian Advocacy Group was set up in July 2020 with its goal that horse ownership 
and riding will be seen as legitimate and recognized social/sporting activities throughout the Horowhenua, 
and as such horse owners will be consulted and their needs taken into account whenever issues such as 
shared pathways, recreational facilities , roading and future developments are considered.
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1 

Colleen Burgess 

From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team 
Sent: Tuesday, 6 April 2021 11:26 AM 
To: Records Processing 
Subject: FW: Long term plan 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Completed 

From: Lynn Shepherd <lynns@xtra.co.nz> 
Sent: Saturday, 20 March 2021 11:05 AM 
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Subject: Long term plan 

Having read through the document I acknowledge that there is a lot of work to do to get Levin up to scratch. 

I have recently been gifted a disability scooter from Lotto and had not realised what poor condition our footpaths are 
in. Particularly damage from the established trees around the area. The roots have pushed the footpaths to become 
cracked. This is particularly in Queen St West where there are several parts involved. The ramps from the footpaths to 
the road are also sometimes difficult to get over. In parts of the town these comments are not relevant as the 
footpaths have been done up recently. The west footpath by the Adventure Park is particularly dangerous as the is 
tree roots but also the camber of the footpath leads to instability on the scooter. In Salisbery St by the Aquatic centre 
there is a very dangerous piece of footpath because of the tree roots pushing up the path. 

The trees overhanging the footpath also cause danger. Down Trafalgar street, on private property there are 
overhanging trees which are dangerous and certainly uncomfortable in wet conditions. I have been slapped in the face 
on several occasions. I don t know if these are a council issue. 

I acknowledge the considerable work which has been don t to improve Queen St West. The intersection of Tiro Tiro rd 
and Queen st is a pleasure to drive over. 

Yours Sincerely 
Lynn Shepherd.

Submission No.65
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Submission No.69
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Submission No. 76
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1 

Colleen Burgess 

From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team 
Sent: Wednesday, 7 April 2021 11:21 AM 
To: Records Processing 
Subject: FW: Letter to council: re 10 year plan 
Attachments: Ten Year Plan Request with HDC.docx 

Categories: Colleen Working On 

= 

From: Customer Services - Public <CustomerServices@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 7 April 2021 11:01 AM 
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Subject: FW: Letter to council: re 10 year plan 

Hi Team, 

Email forwarded for LTP submissions 

Cheers 
Serena 

From: GJ and CM Kane <kanevale@xtra.co.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 5 April 2021 9:56 pm 
To: Customer Services - Public <CustomerServices@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Cc: ’Brent & Molly Page’ <brentandmollyp@gmail.com> 
Subject: FW: Letter to council: re 10 year plan 

Hullo, 
Could you please include this attachment with the HDC LTP submissions and ask for ability to speak. 
Brent Pages details are on it but just in case not enough Put Geoff Kane, Levin Rotary club, 38 Tavistock road, RD 5 
Levin, 0274451251. 
Thankyou 

From: Brent & Molly Page [mailto:brentandmollyp@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, 2 April, 2021 5:18 p.m. 
To: kanevale@xtra.co.nz 
Cc: Jocelyn Hogg <hoggsfarm48@gmail.com> 
Subject: Letter to council: re 10 year plan 

Hello Geoff and Jocelyn 
I have drafted a letter (attached) to the HDC in reference to including our project in their 10 year plan. 
Could you both have a read and amend as you see fit and if need send me a revised copy to keep on file. 
Geoff I was not quite sure where or to whom it should it was to be sent so if you could send it on my behalf that 
would be great. 
Best regards 
Brent

Submission No. 77
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To whom this may concern 

RE: Forest of Peace and Remembrance 

The Levin Rotary Club recently formed a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the 
Horowhenua District Council (HDC) to restore a grassed area back to its natural forest 
environment. The project forms a Rotary Forest of Peace and Remembrance’ initiative. It 
shapes a living legacy and memorial that ensures generations of New Zealanders never 
forget the achievements and sacrifices made by other New Zealanders. Furthermore it 
celebrates a century since Rotary s commencement in New Zealand. The contact person at 
HDC was Ben Wood. 

The aim of the MOU was to secure an area of land where Rotary could undertake a tree 
planning exercise near the lake at Donnelly Park (see photo below). The project would 
involve a three-year time frame with a goal of planting hundreds of trees in this specified 
area. As well as protecting Levin s natural environment, we envisage this project would 
represent an area of public enjoyment for many years to come. 

Rotary have now secured the funds for this project. In conjunction with the Ministry of 
Primary Industries (MPI); funding will extend over the next three years. Currently, we are 
beginning the planning process focusing on trees, the design and layout of the forested 
area. 

We would like to have this project recognised. Therefore it would need to be considered 
part of the HDC 10-year plan. This undertaking would assure HDCs commitment to this 
project as well as restoration of the designated land area. Furthermore, it would support 
Rotary in future planning of projects. 

I look forward to your response, 

Brent Page 
Coordinator 
Rotary Forest of Peace and Remembrance 
Rotary Club 
Levin 
022 4580 765
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Designated area set aside for Rotary Cub Levin Rotary Forest of Peace and Remembrance
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 7 April 2021, 12:58PM

Receipt number: 33

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Please tick this box if you want to keep your contact
details private

Title: Ms

Full Name: Robyn Mouzouri

Name of Organisation:

Postal Address:

Postcode:

Telephone:

Mobile:

Email:

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

Yes

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

1 of 4

Submission No.784
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Do you require a translator? No

If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Indoor and Outdoor Leisure Pool

Comments: Really feel council is responsible for not doing this
correctly in the first place & bing of a sub standard
build......inform people of the out come if the proposal
they choose is not going to work......accountability &
responsibility pls

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments:

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Roading
Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater
Community infrastructure such as parks, sportsfields,
activity centres, playgrounds and more.

Comments:
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Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas do not pay for major
expenses related to them, these are spread out over
the rest of the scheme.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes

Comments on Time of payment:

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

No

Comments on Reductions:

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Differential where businesses
pay 35% of the Land Transport Targeted Rate and
District Wide properties pay 65%.

Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Rural properties (including all
business in the rural zone) pay 25% of the General
Rate rates income, District wide pay 75% of the
General Rates rates income.

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No
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If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

No

Comments:

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Happy to see the progress in Shannon in the last
couple of years.....& the meetings & communication
that has been organized. Would be good to see ALL
meetings advertised to improve community response

Attach any other comments:
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1 

Colleen Burgess 

From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team 
Sent: Thursday, 8 April 2021 11:47 AM 
To: Records Processing 
Subject: FW: Personal Submission 
Attachments: HDC LTP 2021 Response.pdf 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Completed 

From: Trevor Hinder <TAWHinder@outlook.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, 7 April 2021 6:26 PM 
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Subject: Personal Submission 

Please find attached my submission. Please confirm receipt. 

Best regards, 
Trevor Hinder 

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

Submission No. 81
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HDC LTP 2021 – 2041 RESPONSE 

 

The main thrust of the LTP is the pursuit of growth and how it will be paid for. The building consents 

process enables HTC to largely control the rate of growth. As a consequence, the rate of growth should 

be dependent on HDC’s ability to secure funding from sources other than current ratepayers. 

All funding costs and operating costs for “growth assets” should be paid for by Central Government, 

developers and the purchasers of new homes. Growth in itself offers little benefit to most current 

ratepayers. The growth that people would like to see should come from better paid jobs rather from 

more households and more people. 

An “outstanding environment” is one of the “Community Outcomes” put forward, yet there is little or 

nothing in the LTP to be spent on improving the environment.  Unless there are changes, this 

“outcome” should be removed from the LTP. 

Urban growth in the way put forward means another loss of green space and habitat. The policy of 

infill should be maintained and all existing brown field sites developed before embarking on large 

developments. What is to happen with increased wastewater and stormwater has not been 

adequately addressed. 

 

Water Supply Projects 

Should the Ohau and Waitarere projects be on the table before an adequate water supply has been 

attained? All new properties in these areas should be forced to have large enough collection tanks to 

support the inhabitants. 

Wastewater Treatment 

Higher standards will be imposed on the quality/quantity of treated wastewater discharged to land. 

Why was this not “future proofed” in the recent consent extension? 

There have been “unintentional overflows of untreated wastewater”. Why have these not been 

tackled in the past? 

HDC’s performance in the safe disposal of wastewater ignores “unintentional overflows”.  

Stormwater 

Why do projects start before discharge consent is received (Fairfield, Queen St.)? 

“Significant negative effect – contaminant pick up”. Are there any plans to treat to keep an 

“outstanding environment”? 

Why are unconsented discharges not part of HDC’s performance measurement? 

Solid Waste 

Commitment to run the current landfill to the expiry of the consent goes against promises made to 

groups within Horowhenua. The signed document promises working towards early closure. Should 

this not, therefore, be the main strategy in the LTP? 

There does not appear to be a planned capital project for a new cell. 
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The landfill continues to operate at a loss after depreciation. 

Representation & Community Leadership 

Why are district planning costs planned to increase from $682K in 20/21 to $1,128K in 21/22? 

Capital Expenditure for Regulatory Services 

Page 217 – Year 11 shown as 2021/22. Was there no proof reading? 

Infrastructure Strategy 

Will the community be widely consulted on the future provision for solid waste? 

When will the master plan be available to the public for the Levin WWTP? Changes may have a 

significant effect on the proposed LTP. 

Why are retained earnings at 01/07/21 not the same as at 30/06/21 ?  If 30/06/21 is correct then all 

subsequent years are incorrect. 

Retained earnings 2031/32 are shown as the same as Year 10. Is this correct? What effect does this 

have on subsequent years? 

How come “Current Liability – Borrowing” remains the same while long term borrowing increases? 

Why does the closing cash balance as at 30/06/21 not equal “cash and cash equivalents? 

Policies 

The Rates Remission Policy is in twice. 

Subdivisions – Developers are allowed to make capital gains yet are not required to make rate 

payments if they delay developing the land. 

Waste Minimisation & Recycling 

Recycling initiatives should be led by Council rather than back those of others. 

Assumptions 

Many are high risk or unlikely so we can have little confidence in many areas of the LTP except in the 

short term. 

Lighting 

Urban road lighting to me appears inadequate, particularly on the wider roads like Cambridge Street. 

The posts need to be higher and closer to the roads to give maximum coverage. LED lighting would 

also give an improved quality of light. 

 

I do not wish to talk directly to Council, but I would appreciate a reply to all my comments. 

Trevor Hinder 

12, Grefor Lane 

tawhinder@outlook.com 
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 8 April 2021, 5:49PM

Receipt number: 34

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Title: Mrs

Full Name: Collette Burr

Name of Organisation: Self employed

Postal Address: 12 Coley Street, Foxton

Postcode: 4814

Telephone: 0211535547

Mobile: 0211535547

Email: scott.colburr@gmail.com

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

Yes

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No

1 of 4
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If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Basic All-year pool

Comments:

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments:

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Community infrastructure such as parks, sportsfields,
activity centres, playgrounds and more.

Comments:

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas pay for major
expenses related to them.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes

Comments on Time of payment: Invoice later

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

Yes
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Comments on Reductions:

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Remove Differential - All ratepayers pay the
Land Transport Targeted Rate based on capital value.

Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Creating a Farming differential - Differential
that only applies to Farming properties with a
differential factor of 0.5 (Farming) to 1 (District Wide)

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?

Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

Yes

Comments:
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Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:
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1 

Colleen Burgess 

From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team 
Sent: Thursday, 8 April 2021 7:51 PM 
To: Records Processing 
Subject: FW: Foxton pool 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Completed 

From: Bruce Imrie <bruceimr@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, 8 April 2021 7:15 PM 
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Subject: Foxton pool 

Name:Bruce imrie 

Address: 20 haggitt street Feilding 

Topic One Foxton Pool 

Preferred Option:1 

Comments: 

If not one option (1) do not waste time and money on a solution that will be obsolete in a short time. 
Please plan for the future growth of the area. I am a Foxton Beach reatpayer and part time resident for 
70 plus years. 

Bruce
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1 

Colleen Burgess 

From: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team 
Sent: Thursday, 8 April 2021 7:51 PM 
To: Records Processing 
Subject: FW: Foxton Pools 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Completed 

From: Dan <daniel.pond@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, 8 April 2021 4:42 PM 
To: Long Term Plan 2021-41 Project Team <ltp@horowhenua.govt.nz> 
Subject: Foxton Pools 

Name: Daniel Pond 

Address: I Lakeview Drive, Foxton Beach 

Topic One Foxton Pool 

Preferred Option: Option 1 full year option with indoor and outdoor pools. 

Comments: 

As a staff of Coley Street School we have great pride in the Foxton Pools, we have staff that fund raised a d 
contributed to the cost of building this pool which had an agreement for free use for school children. This has 
since been removed outside the agreement at the time which is tarnishing our trust in having our options 
heard. A preferred option 2 from council is not helping our Tamariki or making our town somewhere to 
enjoy, for an additional $20 a year on rates we can have something to be proud of, that our tamarind would 
use. I have submissions from school children, of which all of our students and staff want, option 1. That is 
240 submissions in this e-mail to you for option 1, full access full options.
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Long Term Plan 2021-2041 -
Submission Form

Submission date: 9 April 2021, 9:34AM

Receipt number: 35

Related form version: 2

Contact Details

Title: Mrs

Full Name: Dianne Hurlimann

Name of Organisation: St Mary's School

Postal Address: 244 Potts Rd
RD 1

Postcode: 5571

Telephone: 0273930292

Mobile: 0273930292

Email: info@stmarysfoxton.school.nz

Did you provide feedback as part of pre-engagement on

the Long Term Plan?

Yes

Hearing of Submissions

Do you wish to present your submission to Council at a

Hearing?

No

If yes, please specify below:

Do you require a sign language interpreter? No

Do you require a translator? No
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If yes, please specify translation details below:

Topic One - Foxton Pool

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Indoor and Outdoor Leisure Pool

Comments: I feel a purpose built indoor/outdoor Leisure pool
would be an amazing addition to the Foxton
community which is growing and will bring visitors
and income to the community

Topic Two - Infrastructure Funding: Development Contributions

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 1: Using development contributions as the key
source of funding for growth infrastructure, in
combination with other sources.

Comments: Developer's will recoup these cost on the sale of their
property

Draft Development Contributions Policy

Do you wish to speak to the Development Contributions

Policy at a hearing?

No

What activities do you think development contributions

should be collected for as a source of funding growth

infrastructure?

Water supply
Wastewater treatment
Stormwater

Comments:

Which approach do you think should be used? District-wide contributions for roading and community
infrastructure. Scheme-by-scheme contributions for
the three waters. Growth areas pay for major
expenses related to them.

Comments on Catchments:

Do you agree with this approach? Yes

2 of 4Page 243



Comments on Time of payment:

Do you agree with the proposed scope for reducing

development contributions?

Yes

Comments on Reductions:

Topic 3 - Changes to the Land Transport Targeted Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Differential where businesses
pay 35% of the Land Transport Targeted Rate and
District Wide properties pay 65%.

Comments:

Topic Four - Changes to the General Rate

Tick below to identify your preferred option: Option 2: Status Quo - Rural properties (including all
business in the rural zone) pay 25% of the General
Rate rates income, District wide pay 75% of the
General Rates rates income.

Comments:

Draft Revenue and Financing Policy

Do you have any other comments about the draft

Revenue and Financing Policy?

No

If yes, please provide comments:

Draft Rates Remission Policy

Do you have any comments or suggested changes on

the Rates Remission Policy?
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Financial Strategy

Have we got the balance right between rates increases

and debt levels?

Yes

Comments:

Community Outcomes

Do you think the proposed Community Outcomes

reflect the aspirations of the Horowhenua community?

Yes

Are we missing something, or focusing on something we

shouldn’t be?

Additional Comments

Please identify any additional comments you have on

what is proposed as part of Council’s Draft Long Term

Plan 2021-2041.

Attach any other comments:
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